
 

 

 

 

Dear Children, Parents and Carers, 

We are now at the end of week 12 of home learning and the finish line for this school 

year really is in sight. Once again, I want to express my thanks to you all for the 

support you have given your children with their learning at home (or at school) over the 

last few months. Let’s hope we never again have a year like this one! 

I know that you will all be eager to find out what the start of the new school year will 

look like for September 2020. Yesterday, the government released guidance for 

schools which we will be using to put together a detailed plan for the autumn term but 

we certainly look forward to being able to welcome all the children back into school 

when the term starts. We will share an outline of our plans with you before the end of 

this term and then a more detailed risk assessment will be available just before school 

re-opens in September.  

There have been a number of changes to year group teachers for September and the 

new classes are below: 

Nursery:  Mrs Ratcliffe 

Reception:  Mrs Glynn and Miss Inman (returning from maternity leave) 

Year 1:  Miss Ellis   (Miss Brown’s Reception class) 

  Mr Garry   (Mrs Glynn’s Reception class) 

Year 2:  Mrs Boydell   (Miss William’s Y1 class) 

   Miss Williams  (Miss Ellis’ Y1 class) 

Year 3:  Mrs Calley   (Mrs McLoughlin’s Y2 class) 

   Miss Halligan   (Mrs Boydell’s Y2 class) 

Year 4:  Miss Knowles   (Mrs Calley’s Y3 class) 

   Mrs McLoughlin  (Mr Garry’s Y3 class) 

Year 5:  Mrs Onyett  (Miss Knowles’ Y4 class) 

  Mr Regan  (Mrs Onyett’s Y4 class) 

Year 6: Miss Kellett  (Mr Regan’s Y5 class) 

  Miss Matthews’  (Miss Halligan’s Y5 class) 

 

We are looking forward to a transition day on Class Dojo next Friday 10th July when the 

children will have chance to communicate with their new teachers. We also have plenty 

of transition activities planned for the final week of term as well as transition booklets 

available to ease any worries amongst the children and build their confidence. 

 



 

 

 

 

 

We have planned an opportunity for all children who are not currently in school to come 

and collect their books and reports from school on Friday 10th July. Books will be 

available from the Thompson Centre in the time slots below. If you have children in 

more than one year group please come in the timeslot for your youngest child and we 

will gather the books for your other children at the same time. We can only allow one 

adult per family to limit the numbers of people on the school site please. 

 

Parents who are dropping children off: 8.40am – 9.20am 

Nursery: 9.30am – 10am 

Reception: 10.10am - 10.40am 

Year 1: 10.50am – 11.20am 

Year 2: 11.30am – 12noon 

Year 3: 12.10pm – 12.40pm 

Year 4: 12.50pm – 1.20pm 

Year 5: 1.30pm – 2pm 

Year 6: 2.10pm – 2.40pm 

Parents who are collecting children: 2.50pm – 3.30pm 

 

 

Children, the summer holidays are getting closer but there is still time to keep busy 

with your home learning and impress your teachers with your knowledge, skills and 

resilience. I hope you enjoy meeting your new teachers on Class Dojo next Friday. I 

really miss seeing you all in school, you will always be the best part of any headteacher’s 

job! Keep happy and keep well.  

 

Take care everyone.    Many best wishes to you all.          Mrs Farnell 


